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Year 12 Gift to School  

Late last term the Year 12 students decided on their parting gift to the school.  They thought that a  
defibrillator would be a very valuable resource for our school to have.  

After fundraising through a cake stall and a lolly guessing competition, they were still quite a bit short with 
their funds, so then went about approaching different organisations for financial assistance.  They were 
very appreciative of assistance offered from the Dapto Rotary Club and Stephen Jones MP.  In  
particular they would like to acknowledge their major sponsor, Westfund. 

The Here for Hearts Defibrillator program is a partnership between Westfund Health Insurance and the 
Defibshop. The program aims to bring greater awareness of the importance of easier access to  
Automatic External Defibrillators (AEDs) in our communities, particularly in regional and rural  
areas.  The partnership also means the cost of AEDs can be subsidised through discounting and  
matching contributions from Westfund Health Insurance. 

The Defibshop was founded in 2008 by Carpet Hughes and Dr Jason Bendall, both Intensive Care 
Paramedics with a background treating many victims of Sudden Cardiac Arrest (SCA).  It was a  
passion for saving lives that motivated Carpet and Jason to open the Defibshop.  Knowing  
defibrillators do save lives gave them the drive to get defibrillators into communities throughout  
Australia. 

On Wednesday, 1 November our defibrillator was hand delivered by Lence Naumovski from Westfund 
Health Insurance and Carpet Hughes from the Defibshop, who then demonstrated and showed us the 
features of this wonderful machine. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

"Tony Panecasio being presented with 
the defibrillator by Lence Naumovski 
(Westfund Health Insurance) and  
Carpet Hughes (Defibshop)." 



Year 12 

On Monday 13 November, after the completion of the HSC examinations, our School Captains and 
Vice Captains, Alyssa L, William D, Tamarah-Jayde W and Kiana E came to our morning assembly and 
very proudly presented the defibrillator to the students and staff at our school.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The staff and students of Kanahooka High School are very grateful to our Year 12 students for this 
magnificent gift and also wish to acknowledge the assistance given by the Defibshop and Westfund 
Health Insurance. 

 
 
  



  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

   

Deputy Principal’s Stage 6 Report 

The HSC has finished and the class of 2017 can now look to life after school.  It has been an eventful 6 
years and we wish them well in their future endeavours. Last Wednesday was the Year 12 Formal, 
which was the last official school function. Our thanks to Mrs Nyman for all her organisation and efforts 
in getting this event ready. 
 
Our partnership with the University of Wollongong continues to grow. Over the Christmas holidays, the 
University runs a series of Master Classes across a number of faculties. The normal cost of the program 
is $400, however the ten Kanahooka HS students enrolled in the program have all gained sponsored 
places. This is a great initiative and we look forward to our students excelling in the different fields. 
 
Last week we had a small ceremony to announce our new School Captains for 2018. Congratulations to 
Sophia P, Georgia L, Lauren A and Jacob H. The ceremony, including parents, was brought forward so 
that Sophia P could attend as she has now jetted off to Spain on a three month student exchange  
program. A full ceremony will be held later. 
 
Our new Year 12 cohort has begun, and the road to the HSC is already down to 34 school weeks. All 
students are encouraged to seek assistance from staff and the various programs KHS runs to ensure 
they achieve their potential. 
 
As this is the last Stage 6 report before Christmas, I’d like to wish all a safe holiday season, and look 
forward to seeing everyone again in 2018. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mr Panecasio 
Stage 6 Deputy Principal 

 



Dance/Drama 

 

 
 

On Thursday 2 November, our wonderful new Dance/Drama space was officially opened. To  
celebrate, Kanahooka High School ran a Dance Workshop after school. Many students from our school 
as well as a number of local primary school students attended, which was fantastic to see.  All of the  
students involved had an absolute blast and really enjoyed learning a lot from our guest choreographer, 
Teagan McKeen. They were also lucky enough to learn a sequence to a Janet Jackson song and  
perform for each other, which was a lot of fun.  

Now that the performance space is finished, anyone who is interested in coming to have a look is  
welcome. It would not look so incredible without the help of Mrs Richards, our great GA, Graham and all 
of the office ladies who helped out with organising everything last week. As promised, here are some 
pictures of the new space and from the workshop last week. Many exciting things are happening in the 
CAPA faculty at the moment and plans for more exciting events, such as these are in progress for next 
year. 



Support 

 

Creative Arts in the Support Unit 
 
At the beginning of Term 3 and continuing into Term 4, the MC2 class in Support began the task 
of designing, preparing and painting murals to decorate and enhance the corridors of the Support 
Unit. The murals are Pop Art inspired, where the bold colours and patterns are sure to attract  
everyone’s attention and bring life to the school. The theme of Superheros were chosen by the 
students and Adrian, Benjamin, Tyson, Bailey and Dakota have worked tirelessly over this time to 
produce an outcome of exemplary standards. Even though the murals are still a work in progress, 
I am outstandingly proud of all the hard work and dedication these students have put into this  
project. Can’t wait to see what these artistically talented students will create next! 
 
Ms Neilsen 

 



TAS 
 

Year 7/8 Technology Mandatory: Textiles and Design students watched a movie; Oz the Great and  
Powerful. After the movie they had to research one of the character’s costumes and create a new outfit 
for the character. It has been fun and challenging learning how to draw the human figure in proportion. 
The students used templates to help create there outfit designs. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Haines 

TAS 



TAS 

Year 8 Art have been busy learning about symbols and creating their own ones to use for the 

“Journey” task. Some good techniques are being used to add texture to the paper. We are looking 

forward to the final pictures. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



TAS 

 

Year 9 Food Technology 

This term, students have been studying “Food for Special Occasions”. We have been discussing ways 

in which they celebrate special events with their family and have cooked some delicious meals. Keep 

up the great work Year 9 Food Technology. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 12 Food Technology 

Students in Year 12 Food Technology had an interesting practical this week; banana muffins. One 

group discovered the effects of using too much baking soda in the ingredients.  The effects of too 

much baking soda causes them to rise uncontrollably and taste bitter.  Fortunately, the rest turned out  

fantastic and they shared around the baked goodies. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Haines & Miss Middlebrook 

TAS 



Hospitality Class 
Students have engaged in preparing and presenting “Mocktails” for their practical experiences. 
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TAS 

 

Interest Elective 
Students having fun in the food area. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Food Technology Stage 4 
Students have engaged in working with chocolate to create designs for use in icing and decorating their 

individual cakes. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Miss Middlebrook                                                                                               

TAS 



 

The notice board 

 

 

Kanahooka High School 
 

P&C 
Annual General Meeting 

 
Week 6 

7 March 2018 
At 6.30 pm 

Planning Room 

Kanahooka High School’s 2018 Swimming Carnival  
 

 
The 2018 Swimming Carnival is a whole school event which everyone is expected to come and watch or 

participate.   
 

The Carnival will be held on 8 February 2018 
at Dapto Pool 

 
 
 
 

So bring your swimmers, towel, hat, sunscreen and enjoy! 

 

Whole School Mufti Day 

 

Friday 24 November 2017 

 

Gold coin donation 
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The food care program runs every  
Thursday from 9:30am- 2:30pm here in 
Koonawarra to help families and  
individuals who may be struggling  
financially. 
 
It is a program that has been established so 
that people could buy food items at a  
reduced rate to save on the overall cost of a 
normal shop. 
 
See below for details: 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
UPCOMING EVENTS 

      
 
 Friday 24 November 
         Mufti Day 
 
 
  Tuesday 5 December 
         2018 Year 7 Orientation Day 
 
 
 Friday 8 December 
         Presentation Day 
 
 
 Friday 15 December 
         End of Term 4 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please Note 
Due to increases from our  

manufacturer, there will be price  
increases on some items of the 
school uniform effective from  

1 December 2017 
 
 

 

CANTEEN UNIFORM PRICES 

 

Blouse (White with emblem) $20.00 

Cardigan (Black with emblem) $40.00 

Tailored Long Pants (Black)  $33.00 

Tailored Shorts (Black)  $31.00 

Skirt      $28.00  

Tunic       $55.00 

Polo Shirts (with emblem)  $20.00 

Sloppy Joe      $20.00 

Sports Shirt     $32.00 

Jacket (Black)    $45.00 

Long Pants (Black)   $30.00 

Shorts (Black)    $22.00 

Sport Shorts    $22.00 

Stockings       $5.00 
 

 

 

Uniform Sales are available from 
the Canteen between: 

7.30am and 2.00pm 
 excluding  

Recess 10.40am - 11.05am 
 and Lunch 1.05pm - 1.30pm 
 on Tues, Wed and Fri only. 

School Cardigan 
 
If you are interested in ordering a cardigan could 
you please let Lisa in the canteen know as stocks 
have now been depleted.  To place an order we 
need to order a minimum quantity, so if you are  
contemplating, please advise to help us estimate 
numbers. 

  Kanahooka High School  
After School Tutorial Centre 

      All welcome and it’s FREE! 
 

   Held in the School Library with 
          Teacher supervision. 

        Refreshments provided. 
 

      Every Tuesday & Wednesday 
           from 2.30 to 3.30pm 
 
  Come along and get help with your 
homework, assignments and assessments. 


